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January 17, 2024 

 
Dear Resident / Business Owner / Owner/Occupant, 
 
 
The City of Madison Board of Public Works will hold a public hearing on the issue of allowing construction 
activities, with associated noise impacts, outside the period of 7:00 AM to 7:00 PM (10:00 AM to 7:00 PM on 
Sunday) for asphalt paving on the following streets: 
 
 STREET LIMIT LIMIT 
OLD SAUK RD EXCELSIOR DR BELTLINE HWY 

 
On WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 7, 2024 AT 5:30 PM the Board of Public Works will hold a hearing on the issue 
of allowing construction work to take place outside the normal daytime construction hours.  The Board of Public 
Works will be held remotely and the public can attend using a laptop or call in by phone.  If you would like 
instruction on how to participate, please email boardofpublicworks@cityofmadison.com  The Board will consider 
any objections that may be filed in writing or in person and hear all persons desiring to be heard.  
 
Madison General Ordinance section 24.08 provides the Common Council the ability to allow construction 
activities outside of the hours of 7:00 AM to 7:00 PM (10:00 AM to 7:00 PM on Sunday) with the passage of a 
resolution and a hearing before the Board of Public Works. 
 
The street listed above is scheduled for resurfacing in 2024.  The first two phases include replacing deteriorated 
sections of curb and gutter and removing/milling the pavement.    Phases one and two will be completed from 
7:00 AM to 7:00 PM.  Phases one and two can be performed around normal traffic volumes without adversely 
affecting the quality of the construction and without a big impact on traffic and business access.  
 

The third phase includes placing the asphalt pavement.  The work will take place on one or at most two 

nights.  Phase three may be completed between 7:00 PM to 7:00 AM (7:00 PM to 10:00 AM on Sunday) 

for the following reasons: 

 
1. Traffic turning in and out of the businesses and at the Beltline Hwy could adversely affect the newly 

placed asphalt pavement.   
2. Access interruptions to businesses and the Beltline Hwy is greatly reduced.     
3. Performing this work at a time when traffic volumes are reduced will produce a better product. 
4. Safety 

 
If you have any questions in regards to the construction activities, please call Shawn Beer, of City Engineering 
at sbeer@cityofmadison.com or 267-1970. 
 
 
    
Jim Wolfe, P.E. 
City Engineer 
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